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	JUNE 9, 2010

	
	Letter from the Board


ATTENDEES
Rasor, Scott                                        Sharkey, Sue & Tom                      Paprocki, Dave

Zyck, Norb                                          Tonne, Augie & Vigdis                    Strunk, Corinne & Ed
McDavid, Sally                                    Kerlin, Barb & Bruce                       Lane, Margi & Don
Herzog, Jan                                        Olson, Bob & Carol                         Toth, Jim & Dawn
Celentano, Mary & Bob                       Morrow, Billie                                  Schorsch, Eric
Sayre, Jim                                           Bendis, Gerry                                  Montgomery, Karen
Dachroth, Janet                                   Webster, Pat & Don                        
The meeting was called to order @ 7:05 PM by the President, Tom Sharkey.  The minutes

of the 2009 meeting were read by Tom Sharkey.  The minutes were approved.

POND WEED SITUATION

We had a very successful treatment in 2008.  In 2009 it was not necessary to have the pond

weed treated because of the cool weather.  By the time the pond weed reached the surface

it was very late in the swim season.  Based upon the early warm weather in 2010 we are

anticipating that we will have to secure treatment this year. Tom Sharkey will meet with the company (Integrated Lakes Management) that treated the lake in 2008, to secure their recommendation and call an additional homeowner’s meeting if the Board feels that

another treatment is needed in 2010.  When we meet with Integrated Lakes Management Jim Toth asked that we tell them that we have planktonic algae, a single cell algae that floats on top of the water.  He is concerned that this type of algae can kill a lake and wants to be reassured that killing the pond weed will not enhance the growth of this algae.

ALGAE TREATMENT

In a related discussion to the pond weed, lake algae was discussed.  Bob Celentano asked if

2010 has been a heavy algae year.  Jim Toth, who has conducted the spraying of the algae

for several years, advised us that it has been normal.  Jim will again coordinate the homeowner

spray program and he will choose a day, in the next couple of weeks, when the lake temperature reaches 60 degrees and there is very little wind.  After the initial spraying, if you would like to spray your area, contact one of the following people, all have sprayers (Jim Sayre, Bruce Kerlin, Mike Montgomery, and Jim Toth.  It will be necessary for Jim to purchase some

additional chemical this year.  The chemical used is safe for immediate swimming and has no harmful side effects.
FISHING COMMITTEE REPORT

Mike Montgomery was not able to make it to the meeting so Tom Sharkey reviewed the 4 subjects that Mike wanted us to discuss.

1-  We have not scheduled the stocking, but the Fishing Committee is recommending that
     we stock minnows after the fishing derby and trout in the Fall.
2- Mike recommends that we discuss the addition of fish cribs to the lake.  In the past we have   

    sunk Christmas trees to use as a fish habitat.  However, there is virtually no structure in the
    lake and since the pond weed eradication, fish have few places to hide.  

The consensus of the homeowners was that the Fishing Committee should make a recommendation on the above 2 points to the Board.

3. What sort of fishing privileges should owners, relatives and guests have.

    Mike suggested the following:

             -Owners and their relatives should have unlimited fishing privileges
             -Friends or acquaintances of owners can fish only if the homeowner is at home.
4.There has been several reports of 2 or 3 young boys doing unauthorized fishing from docks
   and paddleboats and another report of tree workers taking 15 large mouth bass from our lake.  

Several recommendations were made by the homeowners.
       Remind everyone to put their names on the paddleboats so we can tell whose paddleboat

       is being used.  When we see someone fishing on the lake, whom we do not know, it is our

       responsibility to ask them whose guest they are and confirm that the homeowner is home.  
       If the people fishing are unauthorized, ask them nicely to leave and as a last resort call the
       police.  We must remember that we are a group of 55 homeowners trying to live 

       harmoniously. However, in order to protect our lake from outsiders, we must be very 
       diligent.  

WEIR STATUS

Augie Tonne reported that he and Jim Toth purchased  3/4” heavy vinyl mesh to go on top

of the weir.  It is working well and should prevent people from being injured if they walk on 
the weir.

BUDGET

Scott Rasor reported that we closed our books on May 31 and we had a surplus of $10,519.78

in the checking account plus $23,912.90 in the CD.  The additional money in the checking account is a result of being under budget for the past 9-10 years and also includes $2100 which is left from the 2008 Pond Weed Assessment.  

Scott proposed a 2010 budget which did not include the Pond Weed Treatment because if the

Board recommends  treatment, we will hold a special meeting for approval.  Scott proposed that the 2010 budget ($10,390) be the same amount as 2009.  The budget was approved.
ANNUAL DUES STATEMENT

Scott Rasor proposed that we hold the yearly dues @ $170/household.  It was approved.

The 2010-11 dues are due no later than July 3.  Please make checks payable to “Virginia Lake
Estates Homeowners Association” and mail or drop off your remittance.  Note, a late fee

of $20 per month will be assessed on payments received after July 3, 2010.

                 Scott Rasor

                 926 N. Sanborn Dr.
                 Palatine, IL 60074

ROAMING ANIMALS

The Board has received a letter and several phone calls relative to cats roaming around the lake

and using the beaches as their litter box.  A great many homeowners are very unhappy with this

situation and want it fixed.  According to Section Nine of our Protective Covenants and Restrictions “any pet causing or creating a nuisance or unreasonable disturbance shall be 

permanently removed from the real property upon thirty (30) days written notice from the

Committee, its successors or the ASSOCIATION”.  Furthermore, it is against the Town of Palatine ordinances to let your pets roam off your property.  When reported to the town, the first time the pet owner will be fined $20, 2nd & 3rd violations will result in $50 & $75 fines and the 4th violation will be $100 fine and a court appearance.  
This appeared to be an area of great concern to the homeowners and the Board will work

hard to make sure that all homeowners keep their pets, including cats, on their property.
Also discussed was the feeding of animals (ie raccoons).  Putting out food encourages these potentially dangerous animals to roam lake properties.  Do not put out food to feed wild animals.
STATUS OF 832 SANBORN DR.

Tom Sharkey reported that he had spoken to the realtor of this property and it is now the

property of the bank.  The realtor has made arrangements for the grass to be cut and if

there is an issue with yard maintenance please call the Board.
CATCH & RELEASE PROGRAM

During 2009 the Board received several complaints that some homeowners and their guests were no longer sport fishing in Virginia Lake.  Several of these people were spoken to by

their neighbors but they continued to literally stock their freezers with fish from Va. Lake.

At that time, the Board made a very tough and unpopular decision and implemented a 

Catch and Release Program.  We think it is time to revisit this policy.  There was a great deal of discussion about reversing this policy but the homeowners decided to continue the Catch and Release program because the fish population seems to be declining.  Furthermore, Bruce Kerlin recommended that we not stock the lake with trout this year because trout tend to die even though you release them.  The homeowners voted to extend the Catch and Release Program until next year and to recommend to the Fishing Committee not to stock the lake with trout this year.  Furthermore, the homeowners also extended the Ban on Ice Fishing for another year.
WATER QUALITY AND TESTING

Fred Siebert could not be at the meeting but gave his recommendations to Tom Sharkey.

Fred recommended that we continue yearly testing by Bruce Muench.  Furthermore, Fred

recommended that we continue with yearly chemical testing (suspended solids, nitrates,
ammonia nitrogren, kjeldahl and total phosphorus) even though we will have to pay for this ourselves because the EPA will no longer fund it.  We can fund this additional expense within the existing budgets of Lake Maintenance and Lake Testing.   Keeping our lake clean and beautiful is a major concern of all of us and we must continue to take all the measures necessary to protect this investment.

WEBSITE/COMMUNICATION
Rich Huss could not make the meeting but he has developed a website for VLE as part of 
the Spinnaker Cove website.  We will provide you with additional information later.

However, we do plan to collect all the homeowner email addresses to allow us to communicate

Emergencies (ie deaths), email the annual meeting minutes, send out reminders for meetings, etc.  Our first use of this will be to email the 2010 annual meeting minutes.

ADDITIONAL HOMEOWNER QUESTIONS/IDEAS

-Have a meeting with any new homeowner prior to closing.
There have been numerous times that if such a meeting had been held, we would

have saved the homeowners’ association a lot of aggravation.  Beginning at once, the Board will try to meet with all new homeowners prior to closing.
-Yearly beach and Spinnaker Cove clean-up

Augie Tonne is also on the Spinnaker Cove Board and recommended that we choose a day

each summer when we get volunteers to clean up the area around the Spinnaker Cove signs and also clean up the beach fronts of certain VLE homes.   We will proceed on the Spinnaker Cove clean up but have to give some more thought to how we handle the VLE clean up.  

-Dumping your yard waste in the lake

I received an email notifying me that at least one VLE homeowner dumped their fall yard 

waste into the lake.  Everyone was very upset to hear this and if it happens again please
notify the Board and we will speak to the homeowner.

-Make sure your outside lights do not blind your neighbors

Each year this is usually part of the board minutes as we head into the summer.  I strongly

recommend that any homeowner who is blinded/troubled by their neighbor’s outside

lights speak to the neighbor first, then notify the Board if no action is taken.
-Raise the initial dues  (’71-$200,  ’92-$300  2010- ?

It was recommended to the Board that we raise our 2010-11 initial dues.  They have gone

up only $100 in almost 40 years.  Vigdis Tonne made the motion that we raise our initial dues

to $400.  After discussion the motion was passed.

BOARD SEATS UP FOR RE-ELECTION (SHARKEY, TABONE, TONNE & SCHORSCH)

No members present wanted to be on the board for 2010-11 so the 4 board positions up

for re-election will be filled by the 4 people on the board(Sharkey, Tabone, Tonne and Schorsch)

EVENT SCHEDULE

PATIO PARTY          JUNE 26     HOSTS- MONTGOMERY, PAPROCKI & DOHERTY

LAKE PARTY           JULY 24      HOST- KERLINS

REGATTA                AUG. 14      HOST- SAYRES

FISHING DERBY     SEPT. 18    HOST- TONNES
Our thanks to the families who are hosting our summer parties.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM
Submitted by Sue Sharkey   
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	May 29, 2007

	
	VLE Homeowners Annual Association Meeting for the year 2007


Agenda

1. Review and approval of last year’s minutes


Sue Klein

2. Q & A concerning the lawsuit  




Rich Huss
· Will cap this at 20 minutes

· If need more time will move to the end



3. Q&A concerning special assessment & dues (20 min)

Rich Huss

4. Budget report and approval of 2007 budget


Dave Paprocki

5. Committee to clarify Covenants and By laws 


Board
6. Fish Report







Mike Montgomery

7. Pond Weed recommendation




Rich Huss

8. Social events and dates





 

· Regatta – 7/14

· Lake Party – 7/21
· Fishing Derby – 9/9

9. Other items from the homeowners (mailed in ahead or at the meeting)

· General rules and Guest Usage of the lake

· Who can attend social events

· Tent rental

· Sand by the Weir 
